                                                                                                                December 6th, 2023                       084
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting Wednesday, December 6, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Tony Manry motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes; council member Mark Towery seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.
CITIZENS: Mark Wolfgang let the council know that he now owns part of the lot where the old Weaver building was. He is hoping to eventually build a new building there for his business.

POLICE: Marshal Skyler Beard reported that he has been working on ordinances regarding animals and getting properties cleaned up. 412 E. Main has been vacated.

UTILITY: Utility Supervisor Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. He stated the town’s engineer, Eric Woodmansee, is working on project costs. They are working on getting gravel in alleys. Laborer, Jeremy Shaw, completed and passed the first semester of his apprenticeship. The Ram needs the heater cord and reservoir tank replaced.
The council signed the Salary Docket.

Mark motioned to approve APVs; Tony seconded. 3-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Tony seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:29 PM.
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